
 

South Cirby Neighborhood Association 

General Meeting Minutes 

April 12, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 

Crestmont Elementary School Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Stephen Costello, Marilyn Floyd, Colleen Cole, LaRon Golden, Helen Dorr, Joe Dorr, Officer 

Cameron Landon, Paul Camilleri, John Bennett, Page McLellan, Joyce Becraft, George Becraft, Cesar 

Perez, Mike Mecey, Wendi Fuerstenberger, LuAnne Warren, Glenn Walters, Deanna Cornilsen, Tim 

Schrader and Bill Floyd 

Meeting called to order by President Stephen Costello at 7:03 p.m. Stephen introduced the board and 

welcomed everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the president ordered the March 8, 2016 minutes approved as 

submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report covers activity from March 1, 2016 to March 31, 2016. The beginning 

balance was $973.11. With no activity during the month, the ending balance remains $973.11. Hearing no 

objections, the president ordered the treasurer’s report placed on file as submitted.  

Guest Speaker - John Bennett, Roseville Animal Control Supervisor: Roseville PD’s three animal 

control officers work day shift only and handle over 8,000 calls a year. They handle everything dealing 

with animals; i.e., go out on calls when officers are dealing with a suspect with a dog, go out with the 

SWAT team when entering a house with pit bulls, crimes to and against animals, crimes that animals 

cause such as running loose or biting, pick up dead animals (you should not put any dead animals in solid 

waste cans), pick up strays and either return to owner if licensed or take to Placer SPCA, take reports on 

bites from wild and domestic animals, enforce leash and defecation laws, remove skunks and squirrels 

from school buildings (other problems with skunks are handled by Placer County), trap cats, investigate 

barking dog, etc. The number one complaint is barking dogs. Dog ownership in Roseville requires 

licensing and there is a three adult dog limit. Cat laws don’t currently exist in Roseville because they are 

not required to be licensed. You can humanely trap troublesome cats and take them to Placer SPCA. 

Numerous off-leash and defecation complaints at Crestmont School and Park have been reported. While 

park signage may seem conflicting, dogs may be walked on a leash on the bike trail. If dogs are off the 

bike trail, they are considered in the park and dogs are not allowed in Roseville’s parks (except the four 

designated dog parks). School staff, students, parents and neighbors would love to enjoy a safe and 

clean park. Signage is being reviewed by the Parks Department and Animal Control. Animal Control 

encourages schools’ support by reminding parents not to walk their dogs up to a school building when 

dropping or picking up students. People may go on a ride-along with Animal Control. 

Guest Speaker - Paul Camilleri, Roseville Code Enforcement Supervisor: Code Enforcement is 
within the Building Department and primarily handles public nuisance related complaints. Building 
inspectors check on vacant properties, substandard properties and non-permitted conditions that could be 
safety issues such as garage conversions. Code Enforcement can enforce any public nuisance which is 
something that public can see from the public right-of-way (street, sidewalk or alley). Overgrown weeds in 
the front yard is an example of a public nuisance. Overgrown weeds in a back yard that cannot be seen 
from the street, sidewalk or alley is an example of a private nuisance. In addition to weeds, other common 
public nuisances are: accumulation of garbage or trash, basketball hoop encroachment, furniture 
designed to be indoors being used outdoors and appliances. Violations may be reported by calling the 
Code Enforcement Hotline, emailing, submitting on website or walking in to City Hall or the Permit Center. 
Complaints will be routed to the appropriate department. Code Enforcement also works with the Planning 
Department regarding zoning, setbacks, fences and signs. Questions were taken from the group and 
responses follow. Signs in the public right-of-way or placed on City property (street light poles, street 



 

signs and masonry walls) are not permitted and will be removed. Only one garage sale sign is allowed for 
each garage sale and it may only be displayed onsite. Garage sale signs on vehicles near intersections 
will be researched. The goats will likely be back to get the weeds under control in the open space areas 
of Roseville. The vernal pool and mosquito concern will be referred to the Open Space Department. 
CC&Rs are designed to be enforced within the subdivision and not the City. CC&Rs are much more 
restrictive than the City’s ordinances. Sometimes the City’s municipal codes mirror a subdivision’s CC&Rs 
so if a municipal code violation occurs, Code Enforcement would handle it. An ordinance amendment 
going into effect May 6 prohibits parking a commercial vehicle on a residential street if the vehicle has a 
gross vehicle weight of 10,000 pounds or more. This amendment also prohibits parking upon any 
unimproved surface (such as landscaping) on residentially zoned properties. In addition, the amount of 
paving within the front and side yard setback areas is limited to preserve landscaped areas on residential 
properties. Parking a vehicle over a sidewalk is encroachment and in violation.  
         
Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: Officer Cameron Landon said vehicle thefts continue 

and we have a bit more traffic enforcement because of recent traffic complaints. Most arrests come from 

citizens providing good tips, so please report suspicious activity. Officer Landon asked about any 

concerns and here are his responses. Motor officer enforcement will be requested again for the 

continuing speeding and cutting through the neighborhood on Old Hart Ranch Road and Vista Creek 

Drive during rush hour traffic (4:30 – 5:30 p.m.). People are attempting to avoid the traffic backup on Old 

Auburn Road. Various recreational vehicles are not street legal so please report them. Roseville’s Street 

Engineering Department determines the speed limits throughout the City and Paul Camilleri will forward 

the concern about South Cirby Way’s speed limit and the resulting difficulty pulling out of the subdivision 

off Nighthawk Circle. Checking Nextdoor.com or other social media when a helicopter announcement is 

not clear enough is a great idea; please don’t call dispatch. Sign up for eNotify, 

www.roseville.ca.us/enotify, to receive various types of notices from the City, including public safety and 

neighborhood news. AB 109 Prison Realignment allows low level drug offense prisoners to be out and 

about on parole. Since the passage of Proposition 47 in 2014, penalties for common drug and theft 

crimes in California are reduced from potential felonies to misdemeanors, shortening the time some 

offenders spend behind bars. Meth and heroin users are back out on the streets quickly and cause many 

problems. 

Neighborhood Watch (NW): The next NW informational meeting is May 24, 2016, from 12:00 – 1:00 

p.m. at the Roseville PD (Mark White Room). 

Movie in the Park: Stephen announced that SCNA will be hosting an RCONA Movie in the Park, Field of 

Dreams, on Saturday, July 9th, at Crestmont Park.  

New Business 

Annual Meeting and Election: Stephen announced our upcoming June 14th Annual Meeting and 

Election and encouraged people that are interested to run for a board position to submit a short 

paragraph bio including the position desired by May 9th to www.scna.rcona.com. Volunteering was also 

encouraged. 

Closed Group Facebook Pages: Cesar established two South Cirby neighborhood closed group 

Facebook pages; one dedicated for neighborhood news and another dedicated to “for sale or free” items. 

Residents ask to join over Facebook and after verifying that they live in our South Cirby neighborhood, 

they are accepted. Cesar is moderating these pages. 

http://www.roseville.ca.us/enotify
http://www.scna.rcona.com/


 

Go to https://www.facebook.com/groups/southcirbyneighborhood/ or email 

southcirbyneighborhood@groups.facebook.com for the South Cirby group Facebook page. 

Go to https://www.facebook.com/groups/southcirbyforsaleneighborhoodgroup/ or email 

southcirbyforsaleneighborhoodgroup@groups.facebook.com for the South Cirby group “for sale” 

Facebook page. 

Dates to Remember: 

Crestmont Elementary School Carnival: April 15, 2016, 5:30 – 8:00 p.m., everyone is welcome 

RCONA Representative for April 21, 2016 RCONA Meeting: Colleen plans to attend. 

Next Community Coffee with City Council: May 9, 2016 with Pauline Roccucci, 1:00 p.m., Downtown 

Library 

Next SCNA Meeting: May 10, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Police Department Open House: May 14, 2016, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m., 1051 Junction Boulevard 

Future RCONA Meeting: May 19, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: May 20, 2016 with Vice Mayor Susan Rohan, 10:00 a.m., 

Martha Riley Library  

Next NW Informational Meeting: May 24, 2016, 12:00 – 1:00 p.m., Roseville PD, Mark White Room 

Future SCNA Annual Meeting and Election: June 14, 2016, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Park 

RCONA Movie in the Park: July 9, 2016, Field of Dreams, Crestmont Park 

National Night Out: August 2, 2016 (details to be determined) 

Fire Station #3 Open House: August 6, 2016, 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m., 1300 Cirby Way 

Meeting adjourned at 8:12 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 
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mailto:southcirbyneighborhood@groups.facebook.com
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